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April 16, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance to authorize the acquisition and condemnation of property related to construction of the Brightwater treatment plant.  

Ordinance 13680, which adopted the Regional Wastewater Services Plan calls for construction of a new north treatment plant, now known as the Brightwater treatment system, by 2010 to protect public health and the environment by ensuring we have sufficient capacity to meet our region’s wastewater treatment needs.  In order to meet the 2010 timeline, we must proceed with preliminary plans and designs, as well as begin the process to acquire property and easements to facilitate construction of the Brightwater treatment plant.

I believe the benefits to the property owners, King County, and the overall project timeline justify beginning acquisition at this time.  By beginning the process now, potentially affected property owners will have more time to make plans to relocate.  This ordinance also provides protection and assurances to willing sellers.  King County uses federal and state law as a guide for relocation assistance to property owners who must relocate.  Also, there are potential tax advantages associated with sale of property under threat of condemnation, even when the property owner is a willing seller.  The properties that would be affected by this ordinance are all commercially zoned and are described in the attachment to the proposed ordinance.  Aerial photos of the two treatment plant sites under consideration are attached to this letter.

This ordinance also protects King County in the event property is acquired pursuant to this ordinance and no longer needed, as it makes provisions for the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to sell such property. 

I strongly recommend that the Council approve this ordinance.  Please know that my staff is available to help the Council in any way necessary to assist in your review.

If you have any questions regarding this proposed legislation, please call Christie True, Manager of the Major Capital Improvement Program in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 684-1236.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Verna Bromley, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Darcia Thurman, Budget Analyst, OMB


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP


Christie True, Manager, Major Capital Improvement Program, WTD, DNRP

